
 

CITY OF VAUGHAN 

REPORT NO. 1 OF THE 

VAUGHAN HEALTHCARE PRECINCT ADVISORY TASK FORCE 
 

For consideration by the Committee of the Whole 
of the City of Vaughan 
on November 22, 2022 

 
 
The Vaughan Healthcare Precinct Advisory Task Force met at 8:04 a.m. on October 27, 
2022. 
 
ELECTRONIC PARTICIPATION 
 
Members Present: Hon. Maurizio Bevilacqua, Mayor, Chair 

Councillor Marilyn Iafrate, Vice Chair 

Altaf Stationwala, President and CEO, Mackenzie Health 

Melissa Chee, President and CEO, VentureLab 

Nick Spensieri, City Manager 

 Dr. Rhonda Lenton, President, York University 

  
Staff Present: Raphael Costa, Director, Economic and Cultural Development 

 Julie Flesch, Senior Advisor, Strategic Economic Initiatives 

 Paul Salerno, Director, Real Estate 

 Michelle DeBuono, Supervisor, Public Affairs 

 Isabel Leung, Deputy City Clerk & Manager, Administrative 
Services 

 Jacquelyn Gillis, Council / Committee Administrator 

 
The following items were dealt with: 
 

1. UPDATE ON THE DEVELOPMENT OF THE VAUGHAN HEALTHCARE 
PRECINCT 

The Vaughan Healthcare Precinct Advisory Task Force advises 
Council: 

1) That the presentation by the Director, Economic Development, 
and Communication C1, presentation material titled “VHCP 
Advisory Task Force”, dated October 27, 2022, were received. 
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2. BRIEFING REGARDING WEBSUMMIT PARTICIPATION 

The Vaughan Healthcare Precinct Advisory Task Force advises 
Council: 

1) That the presentation by the Director, Economic Development, 
and Communication C1, presentation material titled “VHCP 
Advisory Task Force”, dated October 27, 2022, were received. 

 
 

3. FINDINGS AND RECOMMENDATIONS REPORT 

The Vaughan Healthcare Precinct Advisory Task Force advises 
Council: 

1) That the Findings and Recommendations Report was 
approved in its substantive form, pending inclusion of the 
recommended edits of the Task Force as discussed. 

 

 
 

The meeting adjourned at 8:59 a.m. 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 

Hon. Maurizio Bevilacqua, Mayor, Chair 


